SAS Board Minutes
March, 22 2022
Via Zoom call  

Participating: Tim Johnson, Michael Babbitt, Maureen Leong-Kee, Carolyn Homan, Judy Brunkal, Cynthia Donald, Lowell Spring, Michael Williams, Laurie Buswell, administrator
Absent: Jenny Ammon,
Guest: Harry Fuller
Call to Order: Tim called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m.

Tim called on Harry to give his reports first.
Birder’s Night – Harry said Broadway Commons is not the best location for the meetings because of AV unreliability. He’s looking for a better location for fall. The April meeting will be Zoom only and the May meeting will be at Broadway Commons.
Motus update – Harry said the list of tech needs is being sent to the State and the State can then send grant money to SAS so an equipment order can be made.  The main expense will be equipment and an antenna tower, although an electrician will have to be hired as well. Another need will be a fence around the tower to prevent climbers. He expects little delay in receipt of the equipment. He reported on the kind of information that the Motus system is finding. Swainson’s thrushes flew from Alaska to Bandon. Their next stop was North Carolina!
Minutes from February – Mike moved approval as submitted; Tim seconded. Motion carried.
Website update, Mike – He has been fixing a lot of snags that occurred after the site was launched before he had planned. The connection to Outlook has been problematic, so Laurie’s email has been down. That situation is improving. Most of the links have been fixed and the site is getting traffic. He said some broken links were to other bird organization events nationally and those disappeared during Covid and the sites have not been updated. The enthusiastic consensus is that the new site looks great! Thank you, Mike.
Yard/Garden show report, Michael – He thanked the numerous volunteers for stepping up. The show and booth had pretty good attendance. He said earlier notice about the show is needed so we can get an earlier start on preparations. Most supplies were adequate but we ran out of wren boxes. Some materials ordered for the 2020 show were lost to rodent damage and the Sibley fold-out guides have been misplaced. 

The overall show was at least half the size of past years, filling just half the Jackman Long building. The SAS booth was fairly busy and sales were pretty good. He judged it overall to be worthwhile. He would seek more volunteer involvement next year and would plan a training session. 

Tim said visitors totaled 327 over the 20 hours of the show: 90 on Friday, 141 on Saturday and 96 on Sunday. Sales were $338 on Friday, $395 on Saturday and $213 on Sunday -- $1,046 total. Orders were placed for two bat boxes, an owl box and a wren box. Six SAS memberships were sold.

Ideas for next year include developing a game to draw people in (Teresa Byrne working on this); There also was interest in mason bees so we may want to incorporate this again. Tim said two people asked about school programs – Hallman Elementary and Luckiamute. Kathy Patterson is following up. 
Nature Center update
DMT notes – These will be shared.
Volunteers – Tim said Bobbie and Pat Allaire have signup up and orientated 27 volunteers so far. Mason bee information will be shared (one volunteer is an expert); there’s an IT expert; others are doing habitat work, weeding and other tasks. All volunteers get a two-hour orientation and the Allaires have developed several sign-up forms. 
Operations planning – Meetings will be held by the end of the month to flesh out the Standard Operating Procedures. 

Dave Marshall agreements – Tim said they’re done but need some more editing before he sends them to Graham. He said Monique Chase at Regional will be handling contract management and working with Dalke during construction. Tim will be handling disbursement of funds. He said he needs to contract the insurance carrier to make sure our coverage is adequate for the project.
Website – There is now an events calendar.
Grant opportunities – Tim said Graham talked about grant opportunities for an interpretive package for the Dave Marshall classroom similar to that interpretive area around the Nature Center. Michael said he’s willing to help with those grant opportunities.

Prairie habitat – Tim said the plan is to double the upland prairie to 50 acres. That will require the Service to prepare the soil with herbicides to knock back the fescue and a second application to knock back the weeds.
Security – Tim said overall security throughout the Refuge has been increased because of car break-ins and other problems. Trail cams have been installed and a camera also was installed at the N.D. gate. An arrest was made recently. Tim said the Service still plans to have an urban park ranger for the Center. It’s possible that Covid restrictions will be relaxed by early May. He said several educators have already expressed interest in holding programs/classes at the Center as soon as the building is available to the public.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Birder’s Night – Tim said the Scottish Rite Temple in South Salem has been mentioned as a site for future meetings. The Grow and Show Garden Club (which had a booth next to SAS at Yard/Garden) holds its meetings there. Tim will check it out. It has to have reliable AV. Tim said the CLEAR grant for meeting expenses is used up. Mike volunteered to write a renewal proposal for space rental and speaker fees.
On another note, Tim said Grow and Show would like a speaker from Audubon at its April 23 meeting. Michael B. volunteered.

Field trips – Cynthia said a full schedule is in place for April.

Conservation 
Implementation of Minto Brown Master Plan – Tim said there’s been no further word from the City about this.
Bird surveys --  Tim said there’s been a new request from the Confederated Tribes for a base-line survey at new property. ODFW also would like another survey of the Gail Achterman/Hayden Island site.
Letter of support – Tim said SAS was approached by the City of Monmouth for a letter in support of a grant for planned park improvements. David Harrison is handling this.

Treasurer’s Report – Tim filed no report because of a miscommunication with the bookkeeper. He said the Budget is basically the same as he shared last month except for money added from funds that were moved to Edward Jones. He budgeted $8,000 income from the investment account at Jones. Total income is still $53,000 and expenses $44,400, yielding a net for the year if we can get a CLEAR grant, continued strong support from donors and there are no unforeseen expenses. *Action item: Tim will resend the budget showing those changes and seek a vote at the April meeting.
Because the bylaws require a financial report to members in conjunction with the annual meeting/elections, Tim will use the last year’s fiscal close for an article in the next kestrel. The annual general meeting and elections will be held in May.
Input Roundtable

1. Maureen talked about what she and Nick might do about holding another Beginning Bird  class. The online version last year was not very successful. Tim suggesting waiting until the Nature Center is open and holding it there. A September session was suggested to highlight the fall migration.

2. Lowell said he’s thinking about teaching history of the Calapooya and other aspects of the Refuge area at the Nature Center.

3. Laurie said Membership Renewal reminder cards will be sent. Membership is at 217 but has been growing. The renewal cards get response.   
Adjourn: Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.
Next Board meeting: 6 p.m. April 26 via Zoom
